
22 September 2021 

Email to Danielle Cohen 

Danielle.cohen@ministerial.qld.gov.au 

Good evening Danielle. Please find attached the letter sent to Dr. Carl Ungerer and Jason 

Camden on the 10th September. As advised in the letter from the Deputy Premier and 

Minister via yourself, we have continued to communicate with those gentlemen.  

My apologies to the Deputy Premier and Minister, yourself and both Carl and Jason if the 

letter seems somewhat harsh. The letter expresses the frustration that as a community we feel 

when it appears to us that the advice from the Sunshine Coast Regional Council, experienced 

and well-informed community members, including the surfing community and the local 

tourism businesses we understand are not supportive of the proposal, is being ignored by 

EDQ.  

We have also drawn attention to the proposal at Johnson Rd Glasshouse Mountain for a wave 

pool, being sought under the Planning Act.  

The following link takes you to media release today (22 September) 

from InQueensland about the proposal at Johnson Rd Glasshouse Mountains, otherwise 

known as Moby Vics.  

https://inqld.com.au/insights/2021/09/22/surfs-up-potentially-permanently-on-the-

sunshine-coast/ 

We would encourage all to read the article and check the links to the Development 

Application included in the attached letter. This proposal relates to a long-held family 

property owned by a Sunshine Coast family. 

Regards 

Melva Hobson on behalf of the Community 6 

PS I have also attached a representative sample of comments from some of the 2700 

respondents to a petition the community ran over the last year. 
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